
TROOP 243
August 4, 2006
Boy Scouts of America

Chartered by St. Barnabas Catholic Church

3044 Hikes Lane           Louisville, Ky  40220

Dear parents and friends of Troop 243, 

1.
YOU ARE INVITED! – Troop 243 37th Anniversary Celebration and Court of Honor – Saturday, August 26th @ 5:00.  Bring a covered dish to share and lawn chairs.  The Troop will provide Meat and Drinks.  There is a fishing lake at the club, so anyone who’d like to fish should bring a pole.  This Court of Honor will be our biggest of the year.   All of the advancement from summer camp and the prior three months will be awarded.  In addition, the installation of our new Senior Patrol Leader and Scoutmaster will take place.  We also plan to have a entertaining program and campfire.  We will conclude at approximately 10:00 to 10:30.  In case of rain, there is an indoor facility at the Club that we will use.  RSVP to Gwan Cox, 499-9146, email: gwc23@insightbb.com letting her know wether or not you will attend..  Food assignments are as follows by last name: A-G-Appetizer to serve 15, H-R-Vegetables to serve 15, S-Z-Desserts to serve 15.
The location of the celebration this year is Jefferson Co. Sportsmen's Club, 12100 Waterford Rd., Mt. Washington, KY 40047.   Phone: 502-821-4440

Directions are as follows: 
From Bardstown Rd and Gene Snyder (I-265) go approximately 5.5 miles to the Bullitt Co line. 

Turn left onto Waterford Road.

Go approximately .5 miles.  

Turn right at the entrance of the Jefferson Sportsmen’s Club.

2.          Open House - This year, the Troop open house will be held on Wednesday September 6.  There will be a campout the following weekend (site to be determined) on Sept 8-10 for the prospective scouts and their parents.  Jerry and Tom are working with John Paul II Academy and other area schools in getting the word out.  We also encourage all scouts and parents to invite a friend to attend.  More details will be on the flyers to be passed out at upcoming Scout meetings.  This campout usually leaves the future Boy Scout anxious to join and get started.

3.
Eagle Scouts – We are proud to say that the following scouts are working on their Eagle rank and need your scout’s and your help.  Our future Eagle scouts are Sean Arnett, Paul Barr, Michael Berger, Kelley Crush, Will Kennedy, John Koprucki and Nathan Michalak.  The Eagle Scout service project is an opportunity for a scout to demonstrate leadership by organizing a significant service project that will benefit the local community.  The Eagle candidate is responsible for planning and organizing their project, recruiting volunteers, and securing the necessary materials.  We currently have six scouts working on Eagle projects.  They need volunteers to help with the work.  John Koprucki needs donations of materials or cash to purchase materials.  Please support these scouts on this last leg on the Trail to Eagle.  If you can help in any way, contact these scouts for the specifics.
4.
Eagle Court of Honor – Ian Schuler, one of our young Assistant Scoutmasters, is going to celebrate his Eagle Court of Honor on Sunday afternoon, August 20, at 2:00 p.m. at St. Barnabas.   This will be the same day we return from the Flaget Trail.  You should receive a separate invitation or flyer with the details.
5.
Troop Campout - August 18-20, Flaget Trail - The troop will attend the 60th annual campout, sponsored by the Catholic Committee on Scouting.  This year's event will be held in Bardstown, Ky. at St. Thomas Church.  We will leave St. Barnabas around 6:00 p.m.  Scouts should arrive at 5:30 p.m to load equipment.  The cost of the trip will be indicated on the permission slip, which will be distributed at an upcoming Wednesday meeting.  The scouts will attend Mass Saturday evening and return to St. Barnabas Sunday morning.
6.
Scout Statements – Individual scout account statements will be distributed at the August Court of Honor.
If you have any questions, please contact Julie Renn phone:  456-9480, email:  jmrenn@louisville.edu
7.
Planning Program – Troop 243’s annual program planning meeting will be held on Sunday 8/13.  Tom Kennedy will be installed as our new Scout Master at the Court of Honor in August and will lead the planning session.  Please plan to attend and help us plan next year!

8.
Distinguished Scout Award – Distinguished Scout nominations are due on August 13th.

Yours in Scouting,

Bruce Bohn, Troop Committee Secretary

The mission of Boy Scout Troop 243 is to prepare young men to make ethical choices based on the values in the Scout Oath and Law and to develop skilled leaders who encourage others to do the same.


